
It is Sunday 19th February and Eric and I have just returned 
from tree planting at the Maesdu Golf Club in Llandudno. What 
a fantastic morning. The Mayor of Llandudno, young families, 
Golf Club members, our intrepid  photographer Lion Martin 
Smith,  Lion John Vaughan our Environmental Officer with his 
good lady Past District Governor Shirley, Zone Chair Sandy, 
Lion President Dennis and the Lions of the splendid Llandudno 
Club with their wives who put on hot soup, pies, rolls, tea and 
coffee from their Lions caravan, all of which was greatly appre-
ciated by everyone in such extreme cold. 

 We were all shown how to plant the trees and within the morning  some 200 trees 
were planted. What a great opportunity to show the community what we are all 
about. The youngsters had a great time as did everyone else. Well done Llandudno 
Lions and their ladies. Further coverage on page 4. Nearly 3000  trees will soon have 
been planted in our district.  A special thanks to Lion John Vaughan for all his hard 
work. 

It is amazing, in the last three weeks I have been in extremes of weather. Trying to 
get to Cheadle Charter 4th February, with Lion District Secretary David Slack driving 
in heavy snow. His wife Lynn, Eric and two very kind gentlemen pushing the car up a 
hill, only to get going again and getting stuck at a roundabout and the pushing start-
ing all over again. We never got to the charter. We got back (fortunately) to David 
and Lynnôs dining table had a Chinese meal with hot tea in all our finery and toasted 
the health of Cheadle Lions Cub. The following weekend I was in Dublin at the Howth 
Sutton Lions Club Charter, the Irish sea was like a mill pond and the weather was 
beautiful ! 

Wednesday 15th February I (with faithful friends Enfys and Elizabeth) fulfilled an invi-
tation to visit the oldest club in the Multiple District, the London Host Club. 

Our Convention Team are continuing to work hard preparing a wonderful convention 
for us all. Our International guest, Past International President Bill Biggs, is really 
looking forward to his visit with us. He will be planting a tree to commemorate his visit 
at The Beaufort Park (Convention) Hotel. 

Our International President Wing- Kun Tam will be with us at The National Arboretum 
in Birmingham on Monday March12th at 3 pm. Past District Governor Frank Marnell 
and our Special Projects Co-ordinator Lion Lynda Demaid-Jones are organising bus-
es to take Lions from the district to the Arboretum. From the Arboretum, IP Tam will 
be going to Kegworth and wants to meet as many Presidents and Lions as possible 
at the Best Western Hotel in Kegworth at 6 oôclock the same evening. 

We are being asked by our MD to really promote our Signature Projects of LEHP 
(Lions Eye Health Programme) and YLIS ( Young Leaders in Service). Our team will 
be addressing Convention. 

I ask you all to continue to support Ericôs DGs Partner Appeal for donations to the 
Stroke Association as this year all contributions will only go to our local organisa-
tions. I am continuing my club, Zone visits and charters and am  hugely impressed by 
all the service work being done in our district ï well done everyone .  

Yours in Lionism 
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Good Luck in all you do. 

   Beryl 

Only one visit to go before convention - Vale of 

Llangollen by 1st Vice DG Rob Brown scheduled 

for 13th March 2012 .  

Name Club 

John Evans Beaumaris Menai Aethwy 

Gillian Parry Beaumaris Menai Aethwy 

Carol Sinclair Beaumaris Menai Aethwy 

Tina Webster Ironbridge Severn Gorge 

Pamela Jarvis Newcastle under Lyme 

John Halfpenny Vale Royal 

Myra Sales Vale Royal 

Andrew Crompton West Wirral 

Dean Harris West Wirral 

Visiting Lion 
Latest Results 

2011-2012 

Send visiting lions forms to, 

Trish Morris 32 Station Crescent 

Craven Arms Shropshire SY7 9RR 

trish@pamorris.plus.com 

Club  Points 

Little Orme 336 

Stoke-on-Trent  183 

Stone  183 

Cannock 167 

Flint 147 

Llandudno  118 

Beaumaris 113 

Telford  82 

Tamworth 72 

Leek  64 

Welcome New Members 

Lions & Classic FM Partners 

for Service 

Please use this link to access latest 
news and a form to submit details of 
your fundraising events to The Classic 
FM Foundation.  Let them know the 
information that you would like to get 
across and they may use that as a 
guideline to create online content on 
the Classic FM website.  They may 
also be able to give you a plug on air 
using the information you have sup-
plied. Follow link:- h t t p : / /

webspace4you.org/wordpress/?p=626  

 
 

 

Name Club 

Christopher Langton Chester 

Jean Tyers Newport 

John Tyers Newport 

Lindsey Paxton Stone 

Welcome Back 

Vale of Llangollen Lions Club. 

Please note two changes regarding the club:-.  

1. Change of Venue--The Club will now meet in  

THE HAND HOTEL, Church Street, Chirk, Wrexham 
LL14 5EY  on the second Tuesday each month. (as 
now) 

2. Change of date Charter Event as follows 

New date SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22nd 2012, at 
The Hand Hotel, Chirk. 

mailto:beryl.rob@hotmail.com
mailto:mrap@talktalk.net
mailto:davidhandley41@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:trish@pamorris.plus.com
http://webspace4you.org/wordpress/?p=626
http://webspace4you.org/wordpress/?p=626
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News from District  

 

    

MULTI DISTRICT YOUNG AMBASSADOR FINAL 

 

 

The Multi District 105 Final of the Young Ambassador Competition took place at the Village Hotel, Dudley 
over the weekend of 16th to 19th February. 

Our candidate Katie Farley was up against some stiff opposition and did not win the competition overall. 
However she was an extremely good Young Ambassador for 105BS sponsored by Stone Lions Club. Her 
presentation was excellent and we are all very proud of her. As ever, they were all winners. 

The competition was won by Charlotte Smith of District 105BN, sponsored by Birchwood Lions Club; a 
very worthy winner whose opening lines of her presentation were ñPeople will forget what you said, they 
will forget what you did, but they will never forget how you made them feelò !! The Shipshape Award (a 
Ã500 voucher towards a trip on a tall ship aimed at developing leadership and team building skills, open to 
young people of all physical abilities) was won by 15 year old Fiona Montgomery of District A, sponsored 
by Letchworth GC and Baldock Lions Club who is herself disabled. 

Under MD Officer Graham Venables, the event ran smoothly as ever and was 
much enjoyed by everyone present. 

The attendance at the Sunday morning Presentation was very good and, as 
usual, listening to all 12 Candidates was very humbling (unfortunately the Irish 
Candidate was unable to attend due to illness). They cover such diverse activi-
ties in their work in the community that the judges have a difficult job picking the 
winner. 

During the weekend the event welcomed the First Vice International President 
Wayne Madden from Indiana with his wife Lion Linda and Past International Di-
rector Lion Phil Nathan and Heidi and Chairman of Council Tony Gadsby and 
Diane. This competition does not take place in America and, as the 1st Interna-
tional Vice President had seen the European Final in Maastricht, Lion Phil Na-
than invited him to attend the MD105 Final. In his speech on Sunday he ex-
pressed his appreciation of the high standard of the Candidates and of the com-
petition itself. 

Katie pictured right will be making her presentation at the District Convention on 17th March when she will 
receive her trophy.  

Thank you to all from District 105BS who supported the event. 

Glenys Sanders ï District Officer Young Ambassador. 

 

 

!ƭƭ мн ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘŀƴǘǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ²ŀȅƴŜ aŀŘŘŜƴ 



LIONS INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 105BS  Volume 28 Issue 9    Mar  2012  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Clubs                                                        Page 4 

 Llandudno Tree Planting 

  . 
On Sunday 19th February members of  the Lions Club of Llandudno and Maesdu Golf Club spent the 
morning planting 200 tree saplings around parts of the Maesdu golf course. This event was organised in 
support of International President Wing-Kun Tam challenge to Lions around the world to plant one million 
trees this year to demonstrate the strength of the Lions global network. 

The trees used on Sunday came from the Woodland Trusts Jubilee Woods project. The green keepers at 
Maesdu will over the coming weeks plant the remaining trees. In total 800 saplings will be planted. All visi-
ble by public from either the road, Llandudno hospital or the public footpaths which cross the greens. Lion 
President Dennis Pearson gave a special thanks from Llandudno Lions  to the Mayor of Llandudno Coun-

cillor Greg Robins for attending the planting and the Meas-
du Club Chairman Richard Trigg, President David Sawyer, 
Menôs Captain Tony Jones and Ladies Captain Audrey 
Henderson for their help with the project. 

 

Ironbridge and Severn Gorge Lions - 2012 Update 

Readers will recall that we told you in August 2011 about the 
help given by Ironbridge & Severn Gorge to Aysha Taylor who 
had a long history of health problems and that they provided 
her with her own Laptop special mouse and keyboard so that 
she was able to continue her studies not only at school but at 
home as well. She is an absolutely amazing happy little girl and 

is very clever considering she was so poorly at birth.  Aysha has 
now been awarded a commendation  from school for her re-
markable progress since having  the computer and keyboard. 
Mum Melanie Taylor said ñWithout the laptop to practice on at 
home she wouldnôt be achieving what she is nowò 
tƘƻǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǎƘƻǿǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ WƻƘƴ aŀǊǎƘ ŀƴŘ !ȅǎƘŀ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǇǘƻǇ ǎǇŜπ
Ŏƛŀƭ ƳƻǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘΦ 
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